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With the support and funding of the US Fish & Wildlife service, Palmer Soil and Water 

Conservation District staff has mapped Upper Cottonwood Creek with a Trimble GPS unit 

to verify stream location, collect geomorphic and habitat information, and identify 

restoration opportunities. Type of data collected includes stream channel width and depth, 

substrate size, floodplain width, invasive plant infestations, riparian vegetation, degree and 

kind of human modifications, and photos.  Wasilla creek and lower Cottonwood Creek were 

mapped similarly over the last 2 years by Palmer SWCD and Fish & Wildlife personnel.  

Wasilla and Cottonwood Creek are both highly urbanized salmon habitat in the Matanuska 

Susitna basin and information will be used by project partners to reach out to landowners 

along creek-front property with the hope of increasing awareness, support, and interest in 

participating in any future restoration efforts.  Over the next year, FWS and Palmer SWCD 

intend to expand this mapping work to incorporate the identified high priority water bodies 

and identify restoration opportunities to aid in the Mat-Su Salmon Partnerships goal of 

restoring 5% of altered salmon habitat by 2015. 

  

Fish and Wildlife service has also included funding to survey many of the popular road 

accessed lakes in the Mat Su valley for Elodea, a waterweed found to be deleterious to 

freshwater habitats.  Since, about 65 lakes in the Mat-Su borough have been surveyed by 

Soil and Water Conservation Districts, and no Elodea has yet been found.  Elodea has been 

found in lakes in Anchorage, and it is important that high-risk lakes in the Mat-Su basin 

continue to be monitored on a regular basis. 





















































Questions? 


